Cadbury at Lewes Residents Association¹

Newsletter #2 - 6/11/2007

Remember to call in to the office if you plan **NOT** to be present at one of the dinners or lunch.

Notices:

Carol wants to collect the **email addresses** of those who have email capability. The easiest way is to send her a message: cholzman@cadburylewes.org.

There is a survey of resident's desires relative **to food to be served** in the dining facilities. If you have not filled out one yet, please let Carol know so you can get a form.

The **housekeeper** has been let go, and a contractor selected as a temporary replacement and will start Friday, June 8th. They may not adhere to the previously-established schedule since they will be working in a "catch-up" mode. A new permanent housekeeper will be reporting for work mid-month.

There is a person available to help in **unpacking**; Alida Hastings. Get in touch with Carol Holzman to arrange help.

If you decide that you'd like to change the decision made earlier in regard to **allowing workers to enter your place** with or without your presence there are forms in the office in unit #10 for you.

You are welcome to visit unit #10 at any time for coffee and socializing.

There are two **night watchmen**, both retired Philadelphia police officers – Jim (3-11) and Ray (11-7).

Carol will contact **UPS and FedEx** relative to leaving packages at the cottages; they will be asked to deliver them to #10 and leave a note to that effect if there is no one home at the time of delivery.

There is a **dog-walker** available; call Carol for details.

There is a service available for transport to/from **Philadelphia airport**. Carol will get the details which we'll publish in the next newsletter.

If you have problems with ants, Cadbury will purchase ant traps for you.

Cadbury is working on arrangements to provide all residents with the stickers

needed to access state parks (such as the nearby Cape Henlopen State Park).

There is a detailed **street map of Sussex County** available for reference in Unit #10. It will later be moved to the Cadbury library.

There are several good sources of **fresh produce** in the area. One is a small store on Savannah Road near Beebe Hospital, another is about 2-3 miles west on route 9 (toward Georgetown) (they sell organic food grown there) and there's a farmers market which operates on Saturday A.M. on the grounds of the Lewes Historical Society.

Update: There were some questions about the **arrangements for meals** once the dining facilities are opened. Initially \$150 will be provided to each resident, most likely in the form of a debit or credit card. Dinners will cost \$10, although some optional ones (lobster, for instance) may well cost more. Lunches will cost less. The \$150 may also be used for other things. Details are still being worked out.

Update: **Flag holders** will be mounted by maintenance personnel in a standard position on all units and may be used solely for the display of American flags.

Update: There are several ways to **register to vote**, described in full at the web site

http://www.dmv.org/de-delaware/voter-registration.php#Applying for Voter Registration

When you visit a DMV location to change your address on a Delaware driver's license or obtain one, you will be given the opportunity to fill out the form to be registered to vote and the precinct set up or changed as needed. You may also register by mail using a form downloadable from the internet (see the URL above). Contrary to a previous report you may NOT register to vote at the Lewes library.

^{1.} The association has not yet been formed, and there are no officers. This newsletter has been and will continue to be created on an ad hoc basis to get the word around and to satisfy immediate needs.